UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SAN FRANCISCO

BERKELEY * DAVIS * INVINE * LOS ANGELES * BIVERSIDE * SAN DIEGO * SAN FRANCISCO



Please address reply to the undersigned at

SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

SCHOOL OF MEDICINE DEPARTMENT OF RADIOLOGY (114)

October 30, 1989

UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA SERVICE VETERANS ADMINISTRATION MEDICAL CENTER SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94121

Martin Garcia, M.D. Residente de Radiodiagnostico Hospital Universitario San Carlos Ciudad Universitaria 28040 - Madrid SPAIN

Dear Dr. Garcia:

I am pleased to see that you are interested in coming to San Francisco to work with us. Our vascular imaging research has been very successful in the past six months. Some of the projects we are working on include MR angiography of the feet in diabetics in order to plan revascularization procedures, cardiac gated velocities of carotid arteries and comparison with Doppler ultrasound in patients with carotid disease, imaging of the aortic arch and carotid origins with a specially designed coil, and abdominal angiography using breathholding techniques. We have submitted four papers for publication in the last three months. I am certain we could find a good project for you to work on, and there is plenty for you to do.

As far as the clinical aspects of the program are concerned, I would recommend that you register with UCSF as a research fellow. This will give you an official status within the hospital. It will also allow you to use the educational facilities and to attend any courses at UC or in San Francisco. The charge for this registration is \$500 for six months. Amy Mendicelli will contact you about this.

There are several hospitals affiliated with UCSF. If you wish to join the readout sessions at the other hospitals, which include Moffitt Hospital, the San Francisco Magnetic Resonance Center, and San Francisco General Hospital, we will approach the relevant faculty at that time. I do not anticipate any problems with this.

You may have heard news about the San Francisco earthquake. I want to reassure you that there was no damage to our medical center or for that matter to the majority of the city.

Sincerely yours,

Charles M. Anderson, M.D., Ph.D.

um and

Assistant Professor of Radiology Chief of MRI (114D)

VA Medical Center 4150 Clement Street

San Francisco, CA 94121

UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA, SAN FRANCISCO

BERKELEY + DAVIS - IRVINE - LOS ANGELES - RIVERSIDE - SAN DIEGO - SAN FRANCISCO



SANTA BARBARA . SANTA CRUZ

SCHOOL OF MEDICINE DEPARTMENT OF RADIOLOGY (114)

June 16, 1989

Please address ruply to the undersigned at

UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA SERVICE VETERANS ADMINISTRATION MEDICAL CENTER SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94121

Martin Garcia Perez Ministerio de Sanidad y Consumo Instituto Nacional de la Salud Hospital Universitario San Carlos Cuidad Universitaria 28040-Madrid

Dear Dr. Perez,

Dr. Margulis has passed on to me your letter of inquiry regarding our MRI program. Currently, MRI is performed at three hospitals, the UCSF-Moffitt hospital, which has several GE Signa scanners, the San Francisco VA hospital, which has both a SIEMENS and Philips machine, and the San Francisco General Hospital, which has a Diasonics imager. I am inviting you to spend several months at my hospital, which is the VA Medical Center, to participate in both our clinical MRI program, as well as our research program in vascular imaging. If you register as a visiting fellow with the post graduate education office, then you will also be free to visit UCSF hospital to sit in on their clinical readouts. My experience with visiting fellows has been that simply attending the film interpretations can be very boring and therefore I urge you to become involved in our research program as well, particularly since this may lead to a publication.

I have encle d a sheet summarizing some of our search interests. Currently we perform about 2 MR angiograms a day in addition to our regular clinical load. The VA Medical Center also has a distinguished spectroscopy laboratory which is son by Drs. Michael Weiner and Andrew Maudsley.

Please write me directly if you have any questions regarding our program.

Sincerely,

Charles M. Anderson, M.D., Ph.D.

Chief, MR Center

VA Medical Center (114) 4150 Clement Street

San Francisco, CA 94121